Welcome Message from Chairman Jaw-sheng Kong of the Financial Supervisory Commission
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July 1st, 2004 was an important date in the history of the supervision of Taiwan’s financial markets. This date marked the start of operations of the Financial Supervisory Commission (FSC) of the Executive Yuan and a new era in the unification of financial supervision. Besides, this day was also the first publishing date of Newsletter No. 001 of the Securities and Futures Bureau. 

I feel greatly honored to be able to take this opportunity to express my heartfelt welcome to readers and guests from domestic and overseas securities and futures industries, and I invite you to peruse the contents of the newsletter.

The capital market is an important bridge between capital supply and demand, not only facilitating the pooling of capital and the provision of investment opportunities, but also acting as a showcase of economic development. The financial service industries such as securities, futures, and investment trusts, play crucial roles in the overall operation of the financial markets. The stability of the financial system hinges upon the strength and operations of the financial service industries.

The exposure to international competition following Taiwan’s entry into the WTO has necessitated a greater opening to internationalization and globalization. It is imperative for us nowadays to implement open policies so as to bring international competitiveness to the domestic financial environment, to achieve balanced development between direct and indirect finances, and to promote Taiwan as an Asia-Pacific fund-raising, financial, and assets management center. To help achieve these aims, the Financial Supervisory Commission will be devoted to building a capital market of international standard through the formation of an open and transparent investment environment, the formulation of fair and efficient market mechanisms, the promotion of market broadness and depth, the strengthening of securities service industries, and the forging of links with international markets.

I would like to praise here the efforts of the Securities and Futures Bureau in actively providing greater access to information on crucial measures and on securities and futures statistics through this newsletter. It is hoped that the newsletters will become an interactive platform between the Securities and Futures Bureau and international investors, and that international investors’ understanding of domestic securities and futures markets will be further enhanced thereby. We also welcome your suggestions and opinions on Taiwan’s securities and futures markets. Finally, on behalf of the Financial Supervisory Commission, I would like to express my appreciation and best regards to you all.
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